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Operation “Remember”.............. 3
On February 17, 2018, the Association held its Eighth Annual Valen- SIS TN (| 111 e e e e 4
tine’s Dinner at Western Racquet club. After a delicious buffet dinner, we were Website.. oo 4
entertained by Joe and Janice. Even COL Pochowski sang a tune. The Valentine’s :
Reserve Retirement....................s &
Dinner is one of the Association’s social events to promote camaraderie!
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Upcoming Special Events
¢ 19May 18 Dining Out

¢ 14Jun 18 Annual Meeting
{0 07Sep18 RAD-Ft McCoy

Yéo ® Sanice

¢ 15Sep 18 Steak Cookout
COL Pochowski Command Sergeants Major Our entertainment 0 11Nov2018 Veterans Day

President’s Message A
Greetings Fellow Railsplitters, |

Welcome to spring. Now that spring has officially arrived, our thoughts turn to warmer activities such as festivals,
boating and, of course, golf. Orfor some of us, at least try to golf.

Our first activity for 2018 was a huge success. Over 50 Railsplitters and spouses enjoyed an evening of fun and fel-
lowship at our annual Valentines Dinner which was held Saturday, February 17 at the Western Racquet Club. The en-
tertainment provided by Joe and Janice was outstanding as usual. Our thanks go out to this very entertaining duo.
Our next scheduled event this year will be the Dining Out to be held May 19, at the Western Racquet Club. Festivities
begin with a cash bar at 1800 hours followed with dinner at 1900 hours. Mark your calendars now for this event and
reply to the invitation you received recently.

Our annual membership meeting and Army birthday celebration will be held June 14th. Watch for theinvite that will
be going out soon for this event. Election of officers will also be held that evening, so if anyone is interested in running

for a position on the board please make your interests known to one of our board members.
September 7, 2018, is the date for the annual RAD (RETIREMENT APPRECIATION DAY) at Fort McCoy Wisconsin. If
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President’s Message, continued

you have the time this event is worth a trip to Fort McCoy. Many
knowledgeable speakers, and handouts are available, and you
can find out what new things are happening in the Army.

The annual Steak/Chicken Fry, will be held September 15, 2018 T 1 |
at the Smith-Stenz-Griesell-American Legion Post #449. Come
and enjoy good fellowship and get caught up with the latest
news and happenings of your fellow Railsplitters. Remember
this is also our annual fund raiser for our organization. Please
bring lots of money to bid on your favorite items. The 84th Railsplitters

In closing, we will be tallying all the information we received
from the surveys that were sent out and will publish the results
in the next edition of Bugler. If any member has any suggestion Annual Meeting
or ideas on how to improve our organization please pass this 14 June 2018
along to any board member for consideration.

Have agreat summer and | am looking forward to seeing you at Will be held at the
our next scheduled event.

Association

War Memorial

Dean P Orley COL (USA Retired)
President 84" Railsplitters Association, LTD

The 84th Railsplitters Association is often asked for volunteers to assist veteran’s organiza-
tions. If you are interested in volunteer opportunities, please ask a board member.
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The U.S. Army Reserve Command (USARC) honor guard marches on Hay St. during the

2012 Fayetteville Veterans Day parade, Nov. 10, 2012, in Fayetteville, N.C.

Who Loves a Parade

On 7 February, ROA Executive Director Jeff Phillips’ opinion piece on the presi-
dents proposed military parade was published by The Hill, a major news publi-
cation in Washington, D.C.

The purpose of the OPed was to call attention to the better use of military
spending on military personnel verses a proposed military parade in Washing-
ton, DC. Earlier this month, White House and Pentagon officials confirmed re-
ports that Trump had asked military leaders for the outline of large-scale pa-
rade to showcase troops and military equipment. Defense Secretary Jim Mattis
said last week he was developing several options for the president, and the
Pentagon has tasked the Army to be the executive agent for the effort. The
White House press office said the goal is to create an event where the entire
country “can come together to show support and honor our military.”

The parade could cost between $10 million and $30 million, depending on its
length, White House budget director Mick Mulvaney recently told a House
Budget Committee. That cost is not reflected in Trump’s proposed 2019 budget
that was presented Monday, Mulvaney said, "because it's come up at the last
minute.”

Upon hearing of the proposed military parade, Phillips contacted ROA Execu-
tive Committee members to survey their opinion, which was a resounding
NO! A recent Military Times poll found that the vast majority of respondents
oppose the idea for a parade as well. With almost 98,000 people voting, the
majority, 88 percent, said the military has more important needs to address.

Jeffrey E. Phillips, a retired US. Army Reserve major general, is executive director
of the Reserve Officers Association of the United States, which promotes a strong
and ready reserve force. In his younger days, he was an Army tank commander.

Excerpt from The Hill: http://thehill.com/opinion/national-security/372785-
parading-the-american-character

OPERATION
“REMEMBER”

If you have not visited
our website,
www.84thrailsplitters.com
in the last couple of
months, request you do.
LTC (Ret) Moe has been
busy updating our
“TAPS” page with Rail-
splitters who have
passed on. We know this
list is not inclusive, so
you help is necessary. Re-
quest you go to your per-
sonal files or your
memory bank and pro-
vide death notices of our
fellow Railsplitters. If you
don’t have a memorial or
obituary, that's okay, we
would still like to keep
our membership in-
formed and current on
those we have lost. Please
send to MSG (Ret) Goldie
Schuh,
goldgrl123@hotmail.com
or LTC (Ret) Ron Moe,
moe@remdem.com




RESERVE COMPONENT RETIREMENT PAY

SYSTEMS

There are currently two Reserve
retirement systems that parallel the
systems for active duty: the Final
Basic Pay System and the High-Three
System. To determine which retire-
ment system a Reserve Component
memberis under, look at the Date of
Initial Entry to Military Service
(DIEMS). That is the date an individ-
ual first became a member of a uni-
formed service.

FORMULAS FOR COMPUTING
RETIRED PAY

e [fyou first entered a uni-
formed service* before September
8, 1980: Compute your retired pay
based on length of service by multi-
plying the basic monthly pay for
your retired grade at the time of re-
tirement by the years of creditable
active federal service at the rate of
2.5 percent for each whole year of
service. This is called the "Final
Pay" retirement system. That means
you get 50% for 20 years of service
up toa maximum of 75% .

e [fyou first entered a uni-
formed service* between Septem-
ber 8,1980 and July 31,

1986: Compute your retired pay us-
ing the same formula as the Final
Pay system above, except you use
the average basic pay for your three
highest paid years (36 months) ra-
ther than final basic pay. This is
called the High 36. Under the High
36 system you get 50% for 20 years
of service up to a maximum of 75%.
Your years of service are used
to determine the value of each point.
Your retirement points are multi-
plied by the approximate value of a
point to produce the estimate
monthly retired pay value. For exam-
ple an E-9 with 20 years in 2009
would receive a valuation of approxi-
mately 0.360 per point whereas the

same retiree would get 0.432 for 30
years ofservice.

An important factor: A member
who retires under either system re-
ceives longevity credit for those
years while a member of the Retired
Reserve awaiting pay at age 60.
However, this does notapply to a
former member (defined as an indi-
vidual who elected discharge rather
than transfer to the Retired Reserve)
who is entitled to retired pay under
either the Final Basic Pay System or
the High-three System. In the case of
a former member, regardless of the
system under which the individual
will receive Reserve retired pay, lon-
gevity credit ceases on the date the
former member was discharged.

www.military.com/be nefits/military-pay/reserve-

and-guard-pay/military-reserve-component-
retirement-overview. html
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SUNSHINE CLUB

Remember to send Mary
Orley any information, or
correspondence for Get
Well, Encouragement, Sym-
pathy, etc. to Mary Orley at

home

414-425-0256 or email,

maryo_44@yahoo.com

Recently Deceased:

COL Philip Pape
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84th RAILSPLITTERS ASSOCIATION, LTD WEBSITE.

You're invited to visit our website, www.84thrailsplitters.com. The

website has had a complete makeover and address change. You will not
be redirected from the former site 84thdivalumni.com. LTC (Ret) Ron

Moe is our webmaster, he
has used his creativity and =5
expertise to make the site

84" Railsplitters Association

user friendly. The site offers
information on: History of
the 84t Division (now, Train-
ing Command); Mission
Statement of the association;

Events the association is
hosting; Membership page; IO TR St & GO T Ot
current and pastissues of the

Bugler and the “TAPS” page. We are open to suggestions on how to im-
prove the site. Recommendations can be sent to MSG (Ret) Goldie
Schuh, goldgrl123@hotmail.com or LTC (Ret) Ron Moe,

moe@remdem.com



Remember the uniforms before BDUs?

Remembering those we've lost.

Memories. Part of the mission of the 84th Railsplitters Associ-
ation is to promote fellowship among former and present
members of the 84th Division and successor commands. To E-Battery '
share your memories of the fellowship we shared in, please

send in your pictures to railsplitters84th@yahoo.com.

Family Day cookouts.

Remember middle weekends? Santa always came to the Party!
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Everyone remembers cattle cars!




84th Railsplitters Association, LTD
1160 Apple Tree Lane
Brookfield, W1 53005-6804
Phone: 262.782.5645
Email: railsplitters84th@yahoo.com
Please support:
Cudworth-Stenz-Griesell-Smith

American Legion Post 449
Home of the 84th Railsplitters Association

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President:

Dean Orley, COL USA Retired
VP Events/Activities:

Michael Simmons, CSM USA Retired
VP Communications:

Goldie Schuh, MSG USA Retired
Secretary:

Lori Kunstman, LTC USA Retired
Treasurer:

David Gramins, CSM USA Retired
Past President:

Peter (Skip) Pochowski, COL USA Retired
William Ridgely, COL USA Retired
James Schuler, MA] USA Retired
Ronald DeVillers, CW4 USA Retired
Clarence F. Brunner, CSM USA Retired
Holger Machwitz, 1SG USA Retired
William Krieger, SFC USA Retired
Legal Advisor:

Michael Berzowski, MG USA Retired
Senior Advisor:

John Horter, COL USA Retired
Newsletter Editor:

Mary Oppliger, MAJ USA Retired

Jerry takes a bow

For nine years, CW3 (Ret) Jerry Wold has been the editor of the 84th Bugler.
He took it over from 1SG (Ret) Ed Marynik, Jerry, and his wife, Lisa, have also
regaled us with stories of their world travels—visiting over 60 bases! Jerry
and Lisa plan to continue traveling and he promises to continue writing about
their adventures. Thank you,

b Jerry, for your service!

84th Railsplitters Association
President, COL (Ret) Dean Orley,
presented Jerry with a coveted
84th jacket at our Valentine's
Dinner —to keep him warm in
his northern travels.

Thrd yeus Joury



